—— _to amend order R-2908 (waterflood) ]
rddy county. New Mexico.

CASE 34461 appli. of KERSEY & CO. I







For ane‘ch'on-vWeH“lS Sw SE See. 32-\1-29
1T

) L 8% Ca::ng at 30‘." with 50 Sacks,

-

Perforat ione 256L-72'
N " 2688 -92

n " 2141-4¢

1 L4 Losma at Wik with 200 Sacks.

~ Proposed Pro&ecdurc:

|, Uean ou‘t 1o T.D.

R, Run 2" Cerent \mcd -L-ubm_c} with Tenston
Packer at 2508

e ——— " s e ——e T T T

v rv— L m— — T ——




Fov ‘HJECTi'Or\" Well®7 SW NE ‘Sec. 32-17-25

- 8% Casr;\g‘ at 350

RPerforations R507-12'

Perforations 2624-28'

n " 2b30-37'
oo 2640 -9
h 1\t 2‘6 76'90'

- 12

1 L 4arn Qas:'ns at 3100 with %50 Sacks
PropoSed Preceedyrz!
), Clean wot +n T.D,

2. Run 2" Cement lined tubing with Tension
Packer set ot 2475 |
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For Injection~Well#¥9 NE SE Sec. 32-17-29

: T Ran 350 a5 Casing with 100 Sacks ]
|
3 {
Perferations 2548-56"
"M 272835
- ] | Ran %155 of 44" Casing Wwith 200 Sacks: |
pr‘oposed Procecedure,! | ‘ ' ' }
| i, Ciegn et to 7. D ‘ 11
3 2, Run 2" Cement [ined tubmj wnt‘h Tension
Packer set at 2500 ,
_ ' |
|
‘ il hesnbdite
| BEFC‘F‘ E)(AMINER Utz
S Ol- “Uf.c VATION COMasS! . ¥

LXHS&IT NO ; .

CASE NC. J




For Injection~ Well £11 NE SW Sec.32-17-29

. 1
i 854" Casing at 328 with 3¢ Sacks,
Perforations 2536~ 2544’
Perforations 2850-59'
| 4'%" Casing at Bois’ with 200 Sacks,

_Proz)osed Proccedure:

1, Clean out to T.D. . ‘

2 Run 2" Cement fined tubing with Tension
Packer set at @500, '

£

CASE NO.

BEFCRE
J O COWNSER-" » COMMISSEIN
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NONER UTZ |
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For |njec|’|ors‘ Plugaad Well SwWi SW/4 Sec, 32-117-29
Propesed well to. be numbered 13,

878 Co.rms «t 360 w:‘fh loo Suck.‘i«

L

.Proposed Proccedure

i Ron 9%" ._m,,.j bo casing Stub at 24an'- Cement
With oo sacks.

2., Perforate 5% Casmg loclouu 4y Carmg as #ollowS'
a. 2510~ 20!
b, R6L0=T70.

3, Open Pecforations by *Cfac'?”"“ﬁ

g 4. Run 2" tement lined Eubmg w:'th Tension

\
Yaw‘-cr u.r, ~3".5.

¢ ) '
1 L s camng at 2708 wnth 100 Secks.
7
] | - /_
/// = '\‘.' .{A \ i \ L
_ pEFOTE - \r“\\\“‘o“
- e Nf i
(ST v g \
o G . i
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cket No. 21-66
DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 24, 1966

l \ 9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
k ‘ STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

A The following cases will be heard before Elvis A, Utz, Examiner, or Daniel 3. Nutter,
Alternate Examiner:

f 1“‘"*\!.

e,
i

CASE_3437: (Continued and readvertised from the August 3, 1966 Examiner Hearing)

t Application of Anadarko Production Company for a waterflood expansion,
: Lea County, Ncow Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

authority to expand its Pearsall Queen Sard Unit waterflood project by

the injection of water into the Queen formation through one well to be
drilied at an unorthodox location z5 feet North of the South line and

25 feet West of the Bast line of the SE/4 NW/4 of Section 4, Township

18 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3443: Applicaticn of Mobil 3il Corporation for a unit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the approval
of its Northeast Square Lake (Premier) Unit Area comprising 2,200 acres,
more or less, of Federal and State lands in Township 16 South, Kange 31
East, Eddy County, New Mexicc.

CASE 3444: Application of Mobil 0il Corporation for a waterflopd project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
: authoricy to institute a waterflood project in its Northeast Square
| Lake {Fremier) Unit by the injection of water into the Premier Sand
of the Grayburg formation through 14 wells located in Sections 2, 3, 9,

mdm A endela Oomee wom o T
19, auu ll, Tc'h'r‘xoh‘l.y }.6 u\ad\.u’ R.cuujc 31 Lnﬂ.Dl., uUL\.xl oﬁuarv: .LJCII\G ruOl,

Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3445: Application of Kersey & Company for a waterflood project, Lea County,
Notw Mavinn. l\nn'}-un:anf' in the ahnxro—qf-u'lcsd ocanse. apaka mﬂ—hnw‘fv +n
institute a waterflood project by the 1n3ect10n of water into the
Grayburg-San Andres formation through two wells located in Section 32,

e Township 17 South, Range 32 East, Maljamar Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

SE

e A e A T B om weate b 4 e

P T P N

3446: Application of Kersey & Company for an amendment to Order No. R-2508,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the amendment of Order No. R-2908 which authorized a waterflood project
in the Cid Loco Unit, Loco dills Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Appli-
cant seeks authority ©o substitute 8 wells in Section 32, Township 17
South, Range 29 East, for the 6 wells previously authorized for injection
so that the injection pattern will conform to that of a nearby project
currently in operation.

-CASE 3447: Application of Texas Pacific 0il Company for down-hole commingling,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to commingle production from the North Bagley Middle~Pennsyl-
vanian and North Bagley lpper-Pennsylvanian Pools in the wellbore of
its J. P. Collier Well No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 10, Township
11 South, Range 33 East, North Bagley Field, Lea County, New Mexico.
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Docket No. 21-66

; SO CASE 3448:
.
&

Applicaticn of Pan American Petroleum: Corporation for an unorthodox
location, Lea County, New Mexico. .Applicant, in .the above-atyled
cause, seeks authority to complete its South Mattix Urit Well No.
21 at an unorthodox location 1873 feet.from .the South line and 2087
feet from the West line of Section 15, Township 24 South, Range 37
East, Fowler Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.




VA

/s

KERSEY & COMPANY ' 7

. ORILLING AND Oltl. PROD
I . filone SH 6-3631 0 i G, Box 316 »
ARTESIA NEW MUXICO

1966

Auqust 3,

Re:

Mr. Frank E. lrby

State Engineer's Office
P, 0., Box 1079

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr,

Irby:

EENE vV

UCTION
AN W, rand
asz210

7 ¢~
50 - 175770

01d Loco Unit
Section 32, TI7S

R29t, =ddy County,
New Mexico//~\

C

!
A A -

g ,
o f e “zw/é\

it

[
& ond
’ A

Your letter has been received concerning our g
application to change the pattern on the above flood and for /////
which a hearing is set for August 2hth, L
Relztive to the sketch on well #7, the records were
rather meager and | could not determine definitely about the
cement. The records do ot disclose any
area, and we drilled a well 660! south of this location which
was without surface water. | will appreciate your advisiaog
how to handle this situation.

. .
surface water in this

- M//
—

With reaard to the p‘ugged well ﬂl'j’ the diagram
should be changed to read 2275' for the packer rather than
2475%, An inflatable packer could be used at 2475%, but

they are not too practical for this use and it would be bwtter )
to use a tension packer at 2375°. !

Any suggestions or help you can render will be
gratefully appreciated,

Sincerely,
KERSEY & COMPANY

A e n)
Harold Kersey

HK:cg

-~

P
/7 ;

N y
.
'/f,, / N
'}/./? 4 I//'V‘"\J (/I-’{J/C//)//“
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July 27, 1966

<
Kersey and Company Y =A o S A//in
P. O. Box 316 ‘ (S /o e 7

88210

Artesia, New Mexico

Gentlemens

Reference is made to your application to the 0il Conservation
Commission which seeks to change the injection patctern for the
old Loco Unit. The Commission has advised me that this has been

set down for hearing on August 24th due to the fact that it cannne

be handled adminictratively. /
. On the diagrammetic sketch of your well #7,,the surface casing IL
is shown as 8 5/8 inches at a depth of 350 feet, but no wention
i3 madeconcerning the cementing of this surface casing. X /

assune this was an oversight on the part of your draftsman &nad
I would appreciate the information you may be abls to fgff}:e/.‘f/
pe ten,

With regaré s yosur nroposed well to we nuxkherad 13, which is
presently a plugged and abandoned well in the &WNSWY of See.32,
T. 17 S., R. 29 BE., I am assuming, from the information on the
diagrammatic sketch, that the S5) inch casiny was shot off aut
about 2400 feet when the well was plugged and abandoned and that
the 4% inch casing which you propose to run wouid be sot inside
the stub of the 5% inch casing with 100 sacks of cemeat. The
sketch also indicates that the tension packer on the esn4 af the
tubing will be set in the 5% &pch caming rather than the 4% inch,
This appeals to me, but no%t being familiar with the mechanics
of your operation, I am curious to know if a packer, which will
go down through the 4k inch casing, will expend sufficiently te
create & seal in the 5% inch casing.

Since my theories and questions are bazsd on assumptions, X

wonld appreciate your advising me as to what the factual sitastion
is with regard to the well to be numbered 13,

FEXI/ma Very tzxuly yours,

cc=F. H. Hennighausen frank . beyk

Chief, Water Rights Div.
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. ©. BCx 87

SANTA FE, NEW MEXizo [é/fyﬁ S ¢y,

July 18, 1

D

Kersey ang Company
P. 0. Box 315

Artesia, Na:; Mexico 8821n
Attortia...

wile

Fir, Ha rold Kopa ey
Gentlemen:

By voun dpplicatis. dated |
our 2LiCH QAT Do SN o 2 3
revision 55 Urdep R-2908, Lve Déozgdu::quzstnd
chaqge'the Irjeotior, Pattem: fop the 014 Locs Unit &ééerflocd
Pfggegg. iegally, this ig not POSsible; therefora, tha mattar
W set r i an axaminew )
Auguat 2SS Iner ¢o be heard on

Varu +n.s;

- ;.;.j’,‘_ jqu‘S,

J. E, XAPTEINA.

Enginean
JEX /og |
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Z\A Form C-103

(Revised 3-55)
MmUFﬂﬁimo OIL CONSERWATION COMMISSION
19 ANEOUS REPORTS ON WELLS
(Subrﬁ(ﬁwaggcﬁqiatc District Cffice as per Cominission Rule 1106)
i

129 :
COMPANY MILLFR & SMITH PETROLEUM ACCOUNT 02 Carper Building, Artesia, New Mexico
Address
LEASE Texas Gulf State WELLNO, 1 UNIT @ S 32 T 178 R 29

DATE WORK PERFORMED 8-27-57

POOL Grayburg-Jackson

This is a Report of: (Check appropriate block) ‘E]Results of Test of Casing Shut-off

C] Beginning Drilling Operations : E]Remedial Work

|| {Flugging L__JOther

Detailed account of work done, nature and quantity of materials used and results obtained.

C-101 called for & 5/8" casing set at 350! w/50 sax cement. As a change of plans, and
as cutlined verbally with Mr. M. L. Armstrong on this day, the 8 5/6" was set at 314
(afew feet below the top of the salt) and a formation shut-off secured. Drilling was
resumed in & dry hole. Should water break in, correntive measures will bo taken.

FILL IN BELOW FOR REMEDIAL WORK REPORTS ONLY
Original Well Data:

DF Elev. TD PBD : Prod. Int. Compl Date
Tbng. Dia Thng Depth o
Perf Interval (s)

Open Hole Interval -

Nit Stwiny Nia i Ozt Tho bl
it Siving L

Producing Formation (s)

RESULTS OF WORKOVER: BEFORE ‘ AFTER
Date of Test . P R NSO A LY A ";' ‘
Oil Production, bbls, per day: '
Gas Production, Mcf per day' ‘
Water Production, bbls. per 'd'ay - \
Gas-Uil Ratio, cu. ft. per bbl, ' ‘

Gas Well Potential, Mcf per day
Witnessed by

(Company)
I hereby certify that the information given
above is trie complete jothe best of
my knowledge.
Name Mame

Title o0 sup gag puspeCTOS - Poasition Mannger
Date AUG 2 8 1957 !

OIL CONSERYATION COMMISSION

B R R R o,

Company )qrim & ST TEIOLIRN AGNUNY ..
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FOR INFECTION-WELL#] NE NE Sec. 32-17-29

B% Set at 302' With 50 Sacks
o™
Perforated 2586-92'
Perforaled 2871 - 87
1 44" Casmg set at 2900 with 115 Sacks

Proposeol Proceed ure !
I. Clean out to T.D,

2, Run 2" Cement }med tubmg with. Tension
Packer set at 2500

—
" BEFOFE EXZMINER UTZ

- | Ol LUbhe SRNATEON COMMI/\QN\\

AT

R G L No.___)__-
I S

l Covoic bioeis

)

— —r————




FOR INJTECTION-WELL¥ 3" WNE Nw Sec 22-17-29

[

T
B
-3
%
ol |
.
"1
{ ] 8% Set at 328 With 50 Sacks
2 b
3
;
Perf. 2»48&-92'
vioa : . n - 2424-00
Tl X S no 2642-48'
i} " 265%- 6o
4 L B%” .C.s.s;ng set at 267R' with 100 Sarke

Proposed Proceedure!

. Clean out to T.D |

2. Run 2" Cement [ined 'L'ubn'ngx with Tension
Packer set at 2500 |

I S

| ‘ BEFORE EXAM\NERVUTZ ‘ :
(o £ 1ON CO.'.*\:;,'«IS‘;«'.;)N
,_,Ei:;:—l.,".'f NO. v _

. B i .
. - r/'/"’) < / s A . 1
IR IR e - k )
Cormeral — ) 1
T ) |
\

O‘L "\\ ‘\‘ .;:L
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For Injection ~ Well 25 SWNW Sec. 32-17-29

“ Sir

| 8% Cosing at 400" with 75 Sacks

J b

Proposed Proceedure:
i. Clean out 1o TD,

2. Run R"Cement [jnes tubmg with Tension

OAALI\l‘ ~ ke .. L M reAa!
facChgr SC\L Al L2200

| DEFORD [

. l O'L C( "ﬁk é\ ‘I’
. R “u;&\(: ‘h
' CASE NC.

4 e i g S v TR

g e - mimy 7




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 20BS

L SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

October 13, 1966

Nr. Earold Xarsey
Kersey & ,

Post Office Box 316
! 808 West Grand

/) Artesia, New Mexico

Dear 8ir:

reference is made to commission Order No. R-3110, recently eltered
in Cass No. 3446, approving the revised 0ld Loco Unit waterflood

= r/ Injection is to be through tis sizht suthorized water injection

wells, each of which shall be pped with tubing and packer,
U said packers being set as near to the uppes perforation as is
practicable.

/A- to allowable, our caleculations indicete that when 211 of the

' agthorized injection wells have besnh placed on active injection,

( the maximum allowadle which this project will be eligible to re-
oesive under the pruvisions of Rule 701-~E-3 is 672 barrels per day
vhen the Southeast Bew Mexicc waterflood allowable factor is 42.

3lansea raport any error in this calculated zaximum allowable im~
mediately, both to the Santa Fe office of ths commission and the
apprcpriate district proration office.

In oxder that the sllowable assigned to the project may be kept
curren:, and in oxrdexr that the operator may fully benefit from
the allowable provisions of Rule 701, it behooves him to promptly
notify both of the afcremsntioned commission offices by letter of
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QIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
F. O. BOX 2088

2 SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO
Mr. Barold Kersey
Kaxsey & Company
Artesiz, Mew Nexico

any change in the status of wells in the project area, i.e., when
active anjecticn ocommenoad. whan additional injection or pro’ueing
wells are drilled, when sdditional wells are acquired thXougn pus—
chase or unitization, when wells have received a rasponse to water
injsction, stc.

Your coopération in keeping the commission so informed as to the
status of the project and the wells therein will be appreciated.

Vvery truly yours,

A. L. POITER, JT.
gecretary-Director

ccs Nr. Yrank Ixby
state Bngineer Office

\\/ santa Fe, Wew Nexico
|

0il Conservation Cosmissicn Offices in Hobbs and Agtesia
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSEERVATION COMMISSICN
OFr THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

4 IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

| CALLED BY THE OIL COMSERVATION
| COMMISESION OF MEW MEXICO FOR

| THE PURPOBE OF CONSIDZRING:

CASE No. 3446
Ordexr No, R-3110

' APPLICATION OF KERSEY & COMPANY
{POR AR AMBNDMENT TO ORDER NO.

1 R--2908, EDDY COUNTY, REX MEXICO,

'
H

ORDER OF THZ COMMISSION

WBE _THE COMMIBEBEON @

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on August
24, 1966, at 8anta Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A, Utsg,

BOM, on this__30th gay of August, 1566, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

PTENE »
L

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
wmatter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-2908 dated May 10, 1965, the Commiy-
sion authorized the institution of a waterflood project in the Old
Loco Unit Area, Gravburg-Jacksor and Locc Rills Fools, by the
injection of water into the Grayburg formation through six wells

(3) That the appliczant, Kersey & Company, secke amendment
of Order Mo. R-2908 to substitute eight injection wells for the
six injection wells authorized therein,

(4) That approval of the snbject application should increase
‘the efficiency of the subject waterflood project, and ctherwise
prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

in Section 32, Township 17 South, Range 29 Bast, MMIM, Z5dy County, |
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Cf\bh‘ No.. 34458
. Order No. R-1110 :
. T t ;
e i 17 15 THERKFORE ORDEREL: !
E? , ;; (1) ‘fnat Orcder idc., R-2908 dated May 16, 1uih, is hereby %
- jamenced to auvthorize, in lizu of the water injection well :
/i described therein, the foliwowing-described water injection wellss |
| | RLDY cgsb; HRW ARXICO
é BECTION 32, TOWNSHIP bOUTR RANGE 29 BAST, NMEM
01ld Loco Unit Well Ro. 1, located in the NE/4 NE/4 {
; 014 Loce Unit Well No. 3, located in the KB/4 KW/4 i
‘ 0ld Loro Unit Well No, 5, located in tha SW/4 NW/4
01d Loco Unit Well No, 7, located in the SW/4 NEB/4
Old Loco Unit Well No., 9, located in the N3/4 SE/4
3 ’ 0148 Loco Unit Well No. 11, located in the NE/4 Sw/4

i Cld Loco Unii Well doe. 1%, located in the sW/4 SE/4
2 A presently plugced well located in the SW/4 SW/4
to be designated 0ld Loco Unit Well No, 13,

_ (2) That jurisdiction of this cause iz retained for the '
; jentry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces- ;

|| 8aXY. %

i :
2 ’ ! DORE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove?
- (designated. |
! | |
3 ; | STATE OF NEW MEXICO !
3 : | OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION |

! “ - Y. :

i AN/
' Y

|

* JACHK ¥. CAMPBELL, irman

. A Almer —

uYTOW B. HAYS, Membe | !

. - IR |
£ 4;0 A T
A, L, PORTER, Jr., thber & Secretary

™

fest/
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GuUYTON 8. HAYS PO A.L.PORTER.JR.
MEMP™ -R

p. 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

auqust 30, 1966

nr. Barold Xersey Re: C2as€ “°ﬂ———3ffg——————
Kersey & Company order No- r-3110
post office BOX 316 Applicant:

808 vest grand

priesiz: Hew Mexicc gersey & company

e

pear Sir:
”Enclosed herewith is a copY of the above—referenced Commission

oxrder yecently entered in the subhject case- L2tter pertaininq
to conditions of apprcval and mpaximum allowable ro folloV¥-

very rruly yours.

&

A, Lo PORTER, JX.
Secretary—Director

ALP/ir

r also sent TO:

rh
Q
13}
(2

carbon cOPY o

Hobbs occC p.3

S

Artesia‘OCC X
nztec ocC




]
r

o

y e
P
i

samarT
T B
[ Y, P . “
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DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P. O. 3DX 109t ® PHONE 243.6591 @ ALLUQUEIQUE, MEW MEX.CO

BLFORE THE
O1L CONSLRVALTICN COMMISSION
santa Fe, hNew texico
August 24, 1966

Application of Kerscy and Company Ior an
amendment to Order RNo. R-2908, LEddy County,
New lexico.

C~ACRE NUMRER

———

3446




PAGE

e REFORL THE

’ 0OIL CONSERVATION COHMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
August 24, 1966

Application of Kersey and Company for an CASE NUMBER
.. amendment to Order No. R-2908, Eddy County, 3446

New Mexico.

vt N’ st s

| I
[0 B
T3

BET'ORE:

243-6491 ® ALBUQUERC/JE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ¢ PHOME 2561294 © ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

ELVIS A. UTZ, Examiner

SPECIALIZING IN; DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

e = TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
S B = -
— 2 HEARING EXAMINER ELVIS A. UT4: Case Number 3446.
i o (o]
€, as ; . \
? g; 2 MR. GEORGE HATCH: Case number 3446. Application of
S [ 4
& S : ' i
& a> 8 Kersey and Company for an amendment to Order Number R-2908,
ki T -
i < 3 Eddy County, New Mexicc.
; O e
- =
MR. UTZ: Tue appearances in this case?
S MR. KERSEY: Harcld Kersey.
MR. HATCH: Would the record show that Mr., Xersey
. has already been sworn.

MR. UTZ: And also that Mr. Kersey is represénting
himself as he did in the last case and that it is the same Mr.
Kersey that appeared in Case 3445.

You may proceed.

(Whereupon, Exhibits One through Thirteen were marked.)

MR. KERSEY: The purpose of this hearing is to obtain
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SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.O. BOX 1092 & PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQU:, NEW MEXICO
1203 7IRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ¢ >HONE 2%56-1294 & ALBUQUERQUE, N iW MEXICO

PAGE 3

approval to change the flood patiern and the reason for
changing the flood pattern, approval had been obtained
approximately a year ago on this same unit to flood but due to
hold up in signatures, the flood was not started and in the
meantime Tenneca has obtained approval and started to flood in
Section 28, referring to Exhibit Number Thirteen and in con-
tacting the adjacent operator, Depco, Depco has agreed to
cooperate with us to back up the flood on our east side provid-
ing we will put our flood in phase with the Tenneco flood that
is already in operation.

Well, we thought that it was necessary to make this
change in order to create a uniform pattern for the flcooding,
otherwise we would have been isolated withcut back up on our
east side and I have contacted the other operators which will
back us up ac the f£lond reaches them, so we have prepared these
papers showing our proposed change, which is on a five spot
pattern and I herewith submit it.

Exhibit Number Two points out the formerly approved
injection wells and the proposcd injecticon wells. Exhibits
Number Three and Four are excerpts of the gamma neutron logs of
the zones to be flooded.

MR. UTZ: Thesr are the same as in Case 29087

MR. KERSEY: That is right.

Then we come to Exhibits Nu.ber Five through Twelve,

which are the wells showing the casing pattern, the surface
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e —
Pipe, the production string, wherc perforated, and the packer

locations.
All the wells that are being injected into will

have casings cemented through the zone andg through perforations

with the excentisn ¢f the nwuber tiirteen injection well, which
is a plugged well at the present time and an old well and we
will have to 6w back into it and open it up and will inject
underneath the caging intec the zones.

Mr. Irby had rzised a point. When T submitted thi

i

plat originally, I showed the packer set below the stub in

the five and a half inch casing which would make an impossible
situation suince I am going to run four and a half inch casing
down to the stub and cement it and we will test the well and

then we will set the packer in this particular well up in the

four and a hals Casing.

and a half and the five and a half?

MR. IRBY: This test will be on a seal between the fouy

MR. KERSEY: That is right.

2)

Ala there was one other well that Mr. Irby had written

me about, that I couldn't find any information as to the Ccement
on the surface casing but in this particular area, there isn't
any water of any kind because we hag drilled a well adjacent to

it and found no water. The casing could have been cemented.

It is a well that T bought but I couldn't find anything in the




rAGE
5

2 records to indicate the amount of cement. Do you remember
°
‘ & which well that was, Mr. Irby?
- A é
§ MR. IRBY: It was number seven which is your Exhibit
-
cs & 9 Eight.
| . % Zs MR. KERSEY: Yes, Exhibit Eight. Yes, I show the
{ <13 % 3=
(58] - Wy
= f §§ eight and five-eighths casing at 350 feet and that's all because
o5 823 .
o 5 e 2 that's all I could find.
oo § §
A S §- MR. UTZ: You don't know whether they used any cement
= &% |at all?
£ s S e g
é :: g §: MR. KERSEY: I really don't. I couldn't find it in
-t
E; 8 02 |the records and as I say I bought the well and I can't really
3 a "=
L i * 3 :
s = i L Z O m it.
i a 3% tell too much about it
: = I :2
d —  Z if MR. UTZ: How old is that well?
@ ¢ s
3 v =ZF

MR. KERSEY: Tt is about fifteen years old, something

like that. hetween ten and fifteen

2 -~ ‘.

The production on this lease has declined to the point
where that fifteen producing wells are making approximately

thirty barrels of oil per day which is about two harrels per well

o at the nresen

MR. UTZ: 1Ir any case, vell number seven surface is

probably adequate would you think, in view of that?

MR. KERSEY: I would think that it is.

MR. UTZ:

The damage has either been done or else

there isn’'t any w. .er there to damage an' -
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MR. KERSEY: That's right., 1Its either been dcne

or no water.

MR, UTZ: Who did you purchase this well from, do you

i
Z
g
z
>
z
[+]
v
-
g
> $
- < X
-» & %8 | know?
: r 38
§ 2%
- B id MR. KERSEY: Miller and Smith. They are an Albuquerque
Lo ) I:-" 2 w
s gy
w38 . e
o2 g% firm and they are ¢ building contracter sc they are really not
<A “w o z¢e
i) bl =
. R
; SR
ey ©
= < o . . “
e MR. UTZ2: Did they drill the well™
& § 8d
- 2 Qs _ A )
v poral SR MR. KERSEY: They hired the well drilled. Yes, they
R : ~ ~
Y hy o @
s — £ 2, |drilled it, but I just couldn't find anything on it and nobody
x o™ = o<
B Ppp—— a & W
- a> 0 5 ¥ . . .
N = = 2% | seemed to know anything, sc I just left her vacant there where
) ] .z .
- = 2 ;3
- as 8% the cement was because that's all I could do.
5 = : 32
& | SO = E . .
& = = E MR. UT%Z: Does that complete your testimony?
i QD o g
=] 5 =%

MR. KERSEY: Yes, I think that pretty well covers it.
The main thinay is to <¢hange the pattern on account of the adjacent
operators and permission has already been granted to flood this
arsza before, so if there are any questions, I would be happy to
try to answer them.
% R MR. IRBY: Frank Irby, State Engineep's Office.
— Mr. Kersey, you said you drilled a well near this number seven
and got no water. What was the location of that well, please,

sir?

MR. KERSEY: The number seven —-- it would be about

600 -- we just drilled a test hole there te see if there was

in the o©il business. All I could take was their records. l




e

B ot A

sy e Sy

dearnley-meier

SPECIALIZING IN- DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMOMY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Q
v
=
s
X
3
i
z
w
=]
[}
[
a
>
a
2
-]
=
<
.

o
-
ht
fx
<
o~
w
z
o
-
a
.

™~
o
o
x
o
o«
o
o
»

2
<
3
zx
z
v
o
o~

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE

any water in that arca. It was about G600 feet south of it.
MR, IPBY: And how deep did you drill?
MR, KERSEY: We drilled down to 220 feet.

MR, IRBY: Two hundred and twenty feet and what were
you in?

MR, REKSEY: Red beds.

MR. UTZ: BAnd you found no water?

MR. KERSEY: No wéter.

MR. IRBY: Do vou know well enough the other wells in
the vicinity of seven to know whether water was encountered in
any of them?

MR. KERSEY: The logs do not show any. Right in that
particular area it shows no water.

MR. IRBY: But this test hole is the cnly one that
you drilled?

MR. KERSEY: That 1is right. Now I drilled a well --

I had, when this unit was formed, I owned well number sixteen and
well number fourteen and number sixteen was devoid of water

too and number fourteen is an old well that was drilled in '41
or 42 and I don't know anything about it but I did drill number
sixteen.

MR. IRBY: When was number sixteen drilled?

MR. KERSEY: About 1951 and there was no water. The

water in that area is brackish anyway and it is not fresh water.




vace 8

g MR.
5
s
z MR,
1)
»
§ MR.
x 9
= x
«< w O
& Iy MR,
E &%
¢
.. % . 3
e :,:, g“: MR.
<o ¥ §‘:‘§
—— E 3¢ f o tA_— =
. 3 - it TYLGUCGLICL;
T “ <8
o g .E
o MR.
e 1 ge
©
== % 23
N .—4--'-' vi :'7 MR.
—  w Z¥
. [V] ON
: = Z =¥
é_‘ | sans B : . g
3 L. ~
3 .i; §.
3 p W o x;
a» < 5%
§ ‘&> 5 g
o = & <3 The
% . ] _ * <
¥ Sz 2
B =T ) s &%
3] —— z ,;
& — E 2 -
g = = %
:, - W oW
b a ¥ 23
% . —— | s ==

TR DT

vy

o By

IRBY: That's all 1 have.
UTZ: Any other questions?

HATCH: Did you prepare these exhibits?

KERSEY: Yes, I did.

HATCH: Would you like to have them introduced

KERSEY: I would, please.

UTZ: Exhibits One through Thirteen will be entere

into the record of this case.
Any other statements?

case will be taken under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, W. DON MC INTYRE, Notarv Public in and for the

County of Bernalillo,
the foregoing and attached Transcript of_Proceedings before
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by
me,

and that the same is a true and correct record to the

vest of my knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 24th Day of Auqust,

. W M S«ﬁ@

State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that

1966

W. DCN MC INTYRE N\

My Commission Expires:

July 14, 1970

I do heredby cortify +h
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KERSEY AND COMPANY o

-
v

P. 0. Box 316
Artesia, New Mexico 88210
July 13, 1966

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission 7 :;5/9/¢;

P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

iON: Mr. A, L, Porier, Ji., Secietary-
KERSEY & COMPANY REQUEST ADMINISTRATIVE
APPROVAL TO CHANGF THE INJECTION PATTERN
FOR THE OLD LGCO UNIT, SECTION 32,
TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
Gentlemen:
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission approved a water flood
project on the above unit by order No. R-2908 dated May 10, 1965.
Since that time while working out details and obtaining approval
of the unit, Tenneco 0il Company has obtained approval and initiated a flood
in Section 28, Township 175, Range 29 East, The pattern of their flood is
approximately 1800 off our proposed pattein. Since it is necessary to obtain
cooperation from the adjoining leases we feel that in the interest of conser=-
vation that our pattern should be changed to conform to the fiood under way.
In lieu of the following injecticns, namely:
01d Locc Unit #16 located in SE SE
01d Loco Unit #iL4 located in SE SW
01d Loco Unit # 8 located in SE NE
n1d loéo Unit #12 located in NW‘SW
01d Loco Unit # 6 located in SE NW
01d Loco Unit # L located in NW NW
We propcse to use for injection the following wells:
01d Loco Unit # 1 located NE NE
01d Loco Unit ¥ 3 located NE NW
01d Loco Unit # 5 located SW NW
0ld Loge Unit # 7 located SW NE
01d Locn Unit # 9 located NE SE
01d Loco Uﬁit #11 located NE SW

01d Lozo Unit, Plugged well located SW SW to be numbered

01d Loco Unit #15 located SW SE

13




New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
Page 2

In support of the request and as required by ruie 761-B, the foll-
owing data is attached:

1. A plat showing locations of the proposed injection wells and
location of all wells within a radius of two miles from the injection welis
and formations from which wells are producing or have produced, Lessee of

record are indicated on the plat.

2. Excerpts showing Gamms Neutron logs of the pays to be flooded

- o .11
Ol LWO Ot Liic woi

3. A schematic drawing showing each well, its casing depths,

cement, perforations and packer settings.

A copy of this letter with attached data is being forwarded by
certified mail to the State Engineer's office, Box 1079, Santa Fe, New
Mexico and (o the ©

Your consideration and approval of the proposed change is

respectfully requested.

Yours very truly,

KERSEY & COMPANY

Harold Kersey

HK:cg

CC: State Engineer
P, 0, Box 1079
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Depco, Inc.
118 S, Reselawn

Artesia, New Mexico

General American 0il Company
Loco Hills, New Mexico

Sketly 0il Company
P. 0. Box 730
Hobbs, New Mexico

J. Cleo Thompson
4500 Republic Natl. Bank Tower
Dalias, Texas 75201

0Oii Conservation Commission
P. J. Drawer DD
Artesia, New Mexico 88210
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Gamme~Neubron Log Well * 5

SWNW Sec 32-17-29
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Neutron Log ~ Well* 8
NE SE Sec 32-17

Gamma

29




FoR INFECTION-WELLE| NE NE See. 32717-29

% oy - X o O L -
B% Set at 302 wWiin 55 Sacks

Perforated 2586-92'

Perforaled 2871~ 87

[ 474" Casmg set at 2900 with 175 Sacks

-

Prop osed Proceed ure !

. Clean out to 1D,
2, Run 2" Cement Imed tubing with Tension

Packery set at 2500

e VA i A e R ALY




FOR \NIECT\ON-WEL\_* 3 NE Nw Sec 32-11-29

il
\\

\\S % Set at 328 With 50 Sacks

Perf 2486-92
W - 2494-00

w 2642-4¢

l " ?.bbr WU

} L 5% Casing set at 218" with 100 Sacks

Proposed Proceedure:

Packer set at 2500

2., Run 2" Cemen‘t [\ned "r:ub;\ns_ with Tension
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For |nj¢cfl'on ~ Well25 SWNW Sec. 32-1T1-29

1 A r
11| 8% Casing at 400" with 75 Sacks .
==
| Perforated 2537-4%
Perforated 2700- 2708
| 7" Casing to 2736 with 100 sacks

Proposed Proceedure:

1. Clean out 1o T.D, A

2, Run 2"Cement (ned tubmg with Tension
Packer set at 2500

i




For lnjecj"t'on; Well*7 SW NE 'Sec. 32-117-29
I - .

]

| 8% Casing at 350"

Rerforations R507-12

. | Povfovatiins 2.624- 28’
| | " " 2630-37

n " 26409

h il 2;6 .76"90'

.4 L a%" casing at 2106 with 2.50 Sacies

Propesed Proceedure:

I, Clean eut to T.D.

2. Run 2" Cemert lined tubing with Tension
Packer set ot 2475,




|
o For Injection~Well#9 NE SE Sec. 32-17-29
N
| N Ran 350 85" Casing wWith Y00 Sacks - \‘ o
Perforations R548~5¢'
Wt 2728- 35 ’
| | Ran 271556f 4%" Casing with 200 Sacks
”" Proposed Proceedure!
|, Ciean out to W D.
2, Run 2" Cement lined tubm3 with “Tension
Packer set at 250o




i For Injection~ Well # 11 NE SW Sec. 32-(7-29 |
. 1 -
| -
| | |
] | 8%" Casing at 328 with 30 Sacks, - - l
Perforat ions \2536-2544' |
Perfaratione 2828n- 59'
] | 4%" Casing at 3015’ with 2006 Sacks,
Propased Proceeduve :
I, Clean out to T.D.
2, Run 2" Cernent Ilﬁﬂ tubms W,{'h Tension

, ' Packer set at 2500,
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For !nJ‘ecﬁBh' p!uqqc.d Well Sul/4 SW/‘? Sec, 3_-11- 2-9
Pmposed well to. be numbered 13.

85" casing ot 360" with (oo Sucks.
_Proposed Proceedure:

l Run 44" Cosmj to Casmg Stub od: 2‘}00 C,emen*
Wl{'h 106 Sack S

) L

2,4 Perlorata 5" Casma below 47 Carma ars \Co!lowS‘

a. R’R3l0- 20’
b, 26L0-70:
3, Open Perforations by -Frac‘Turms
,Q—, 4, Rup 2" tement lmed Eubing with Tension

Packer at)ﬂ—&,

:’},

J L sw Casing at 2708 with 100 Sacks.




. " For Injection ~Well¥i5 Sw SE Sec. 32-11-29

J|[1L 8% Cosing at 30w’ with 5o sacks,

o
AN
Perforat ione 256L-72' ' - ,
I " Asnn e V |
A~A0D0 4
" " 2741-4¢'

J La% Gang «t 271" with 200 Sacks.

Proposed Procecdure ! R

I, Uean pot +6 T.D. -

_2. Run 2" Cement ll\heJ -L—ub:;'\_g with Tension
Packer at 2500,
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KERSEY & COMPANY

DRILLING AND OIL PRQODUCTION
Phone SH 8-3¢71 @ P. 0. Box JI$ © 338 W, Grand
ARTESIA. NEW MEXICO ssato

August 22, 1966

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, A, L, Forter, Jr.
Secretary =~ Director

Gentlemen:
The attached papers requested administrative approval

for the changing of the flood pattern of the 0ld Loco Unit,
Section 32, Township 175, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,

In view of the fact that a hearing is being held to
] : judge the merits of the case, we would like authority to make

: any future changes if reauired by the administrative approval
route,

VAalire waeo el
T vl wywmugoy

KERSEY & CGMPANY

Hanre st f

Harold Kersey

HK:cg
CC: State Engineer
. U, Box 1079
Santa Fe, New Mexico _ .
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KERSEY AND COMPANY

P. 0. Box 316 '
Artesls, Mew Mexico 88210 i
July 13, 1966

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 3
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ERSEY ¢ COMPANY REQUEST ADMINISTRATIVE
APPROVAL TO CHANGE THE {NJECTION PATTERN
FOR THE OL.D LOCO UNIT, SECTION 32,
TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EATT

EODY COUNTY, NEW MEX!CO

REE RN XIS
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[ Gent lemen:
' ‘ © Hewt MexIco VIl CONSarvation LOMMission approvev @ maiwi 1 roww
project on the above unit by order No. R=2908 dated Hay 10, 1565.

Since that time while working out detalls and obtelining approval
of the unit, Tenneco 01! Company has obtalned approve) and Initliated a flood

o s e o e

In Section 28, YTownship 178, Renge 25 East. The patterr of thelr flood Is

approximately 180 off our proposed pettern. Since it is necessary io obiain

¥
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cooperation from the edjoining leases we fesl that in the interest of consere

vation that our pattern should be changed to conform to the flood under way.

ta tieu of the followlag lajections, namely:

G sy o,

D1d Loco Unit #16 locsted In SE SE
0ld Loco Unit #14 located In SE SW
01d Loco Unit # 8 located In SE NE

014 Laca Uale U193 locasad In MW QU

WA wery & N IR - 1wy

0ld Loco Unit # 6'!oat¢d ln SE W

Old Loco Unit # & located In MW NV : )
We prcposs to use for Injsction the followlng wells:

01d Loco Unit # 1 located NE NE o

G R IR

01d Loco Unit # 3 located NE W

Old Loco Unit # 5 located SW M

01d Loco Unlt # 7 located SW NE

01d Loco Unit # 9 located NE SE
0ld Loco Unit #11 Tocates NE SW
01d Loco nit, Plugged well located SW SW to be nuwbered 1%
014 Loca Unit #15 located SV SE

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ -

O", CCNCED\IATII'\LI IO b S~~~
v TEINTANOINSIY WM DNJIN

EXHI T NOY
CASE [ S < i ]




New Mexico D01l Conservation Commisslion
Pege 2

P

in support of the request snd as required by rule 7Ci=8, the folle

e S Amnrin

owing data Is attached:

~— 1. A plat showing locations of the proposed (njection wells and
R | locstion of all wells within a redius of two al!u' from the Injection wells
” and formations from which wells are producing or have produced. Leises of
record are Indicated on the plat,

2, Excerpts showing Gsmma Neutron logs of :the pays to be flooded

Py 4
L}

-~ - aamB B
on two Ur in '

LIS we
A

3.

cement, perforations arnd packer settings,

schamatic drawing showing each well, its casing depths,

1 § A copy of this teiter with attached data s belng forwarded by
:
£ certificd mail to the State Englneer's office, Box 1073, Santa Fe, New
‘ ' Hexico and v the ofTeetl operaioirs.
; Your considerstion and spprovai of ihe proposed chengs s
; raspezt fully recussted.
£ s
5 Yours very truly,
KERSEY & COMPANY
; Herold Nersey
" neicy
Z CC: State Engineer
P. 0. Box 1079
; Santa Fe, New Mexico
; Depco, Inc.
: 119 S. Rosalawn
Artesla, 'ow Mexico
. General Amesrican 011 Company
Loco Hills, Hew Mexico
8 Skelly O11 Company
; P, 0. Box 730
Mobts, Hew Msxico
: o J, Cleo
§ : 4500 Republlic Matl. Bank Tower

Dalles, Texas 7520}

011 Conservation Commission
P. O, Drawer 0D
Artests, New Mex)co 68210




